FAST FACTS from Internal Control					             September 2014
In an ongoing effort to increase awareness, safeguard assets, assure the accuracy of accounting data, promote operational efficiency, and encourage adherence to managerial policies and directives, Fredonia Internal Control will issue informational monthly FAST FACTS to all faculty and staff.


Procurement Card Use – Do Not Share Your P-Card!


REMINDERS for P-card holders per the Citibank Visa Guidelines Training Booklet:
1. Do not give your card number to anyone other than the supplier from whom you are purchasing.

2. Departments will identify the employees who are to receive a procurement card. Cards are issued to individuals and not departments. It is important to ensure that each person receiving a procurement card is familiar with State procurement procedures and policies.

3. While New York State will be responsible to Citibank for all employee charges associated with the procurement card, the cardholders themselves will be responsible to reimburse the State of New York for any charges incurred as a result of misuse or fraudulent use of the card.


REMINDERS for P-card holders per the State University Procurement Card Policy and Guidelines:
 
1. The procurement card will be issued in the name of the employee. By accepting the card, the employee assumes responsibility for the card and will be accountable for all charges made with the card. The card is not transferable and may not be used by anyone other than the cardholder.

2. Misuse or fraudulent use of the card may result in disciplinary action and may be grounds for dismissal.

As a cardholder or the supervisor of a cardholder, you are responsible for knowing and adhering to all procurement card policies, procedures and guidelines set forth by Citibank, SUNY, and Fredonia. Please direct all P-card questions to the Purchasing Department at 673-3438.
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